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 President - Becky Manley 

òOne day at a Timeó 

 Editor - James Terrell 

òMeeting the challengeó 

Callaway gardens was a genuinely nice setting for the annual 

conference. I would like to thank Scarlett and everybody else 

that helped for doing a great job and pulling off the conference 

under exceedingly difficult circumstances. The attendance was 

light due to the current pandemic and all of you who could not 

make it were missed. 

 I Received an inquiry as to why the annual conference infor-

mation was in the last issue of Peaches and Print and it was not 

received until after the conference. It is my intention to get infor-

mation out in a timely manner to all the members of the GA UP-

MA. The information for the annual conference was included in 

the previous edition of Peaches and print as well. However, due 

to the current situation many things were uncertain at the time 

they were printed and there were some schedule changes. The 

Peaches and Print is due to the printers by the 6th of the month. 

However, the printing time can be uncertain due to workload at 

the printers. The July/Aug issue was submitted to the printers on 

July 6th and I was uncertain at the time if the printed copies 

would reach the members before the conference but I did know 

that the electronic copy would be on the web before the confer-

ence.  So, to get the information out I chose to include it in the 

July/August issue to reach as many people as possible before 

the conference. I apologize if this caused any inconvenience or 

confusion for anyone.  

On another note, I am heartbroken to see the United States Post 
office pulled into the political Arena it is now in. I have worked at 
the USPS for 26 years and I have seen the hard work and dedi-

cation that the employees and managers of USPS put into their 
jobs. ThE politicians have taken the information put out by the 
USPS to inform people so that their votes will get counted and 

turned it into political circus to forward their own agenda. What 
should be common sense to people is that if you are going to 
mail your ballot in you should do so in a time frame to give it 
time to reach the election office on time. The May 11th primaries 

I saw many ballots come through my office on election day. I, as 
many of you did made sure that the ballots going to local elec-
tion boards got to the right place on time. I know that we can pull 
this election off just as we have many before and get the votes 

counted regardless of political agendas of others. 

This just happens to be one of my motherôs favorite sayings. 
Growing up she had several. The favorite and most used was 
Canôt never could because he never did try. My siblings and I 
grew up believing we could do anything because we had nev-
er been told any different. These little sayings that often an-
noyed me as a child have served me well in adulthood. In the 
challenging COVID situations we face daily they have become 
my lifeline. 
 
There was a will for the Georgia Chapter to have a State Con-
vention and working together we made a way. With a date 
change and many unknowns, we forged ahead. The conven-
tion was slightly different but much the same as usual. We 
conducted the business both state and national of the chapter, 
elected new officers, and returned the registration fee to all 
those who paid to attend because of the generosity of our 
vendors. 
 
Georgia will host the Southern Officerôs Conference this Octo-
ber. The last time we hosted was in 2008. This is a really big 
deal. We have a great opportunity to gather with other fine 
chapters from across the country and show them some real 
southern hospitality along with the champagne of the South, 
sweet tea!! Now you all know the Fall Conference is often this 
same time each year. There is a will that we have a Fall Con-
ference as well as host the SOC. So, what is happening? We 
made a way to combine the two with a special registration fee 
for our members. Please do not let this incredible opportunity 
pass you by. If you think you canôt make it I bet if you try you 

might be surprised. 
 
Hope to see you in October! 
 
Be safe 
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 Executive Vice President/Membership ChairñWendy Spears 

òOne Stop Shop Investigative Interview 

Templatesó 

Does it seem like the world as well as the Post Office have gone 
ñcrazyò lately? As essential workers we have all been putting in 
extra hours, watching our employees struggle as they put in extra 
hours, pushing ourselves and them to just keep on going, hoping 
Covid will ease up and give us all a much needed break.  

 

On top of the pandemic, we are about to go into an EAS hiring 
freeze and possible VER. Some of us will be taking on higher level 
positions or will have newly hired supervisors lacking experience 
working for us. We all know the struggles we face in the never 
ending, always multiplying, day to day tasks, certifications, check-
lists, logs, emails, texts, telecons, phone calls and the list goes on. 
You may find yourself in a new office that is behind on attendance 
reviews or some emphasis needs to be placed on correcting is-
sues in your own office. Discipline of some sort may be warranted 
and you may not be familiar with the investigative interview pro-
cess. Letôs face it, we all have to start at the beginning. Thanks to 
a very organized and talented friend of mine, (Sonya Miley), for 
sharing her find and the Seattle District, I have an absolute GOLD 
MINE to share with you.   

 

The Seattle District Labor page has a plethora of Investigative 
Interview Templates for just about any reason you may need and 
they are currently in the process of adding more. You can adjust 
them to make them perfect for the specific situation you have. Be-
low are the templates they currently have on their site. I spoke with 
the Seattle District Labor Manager, Paul Senecal who was happy 
to share his resources stating, ñOne band one sound right.ò How-
ever, he also asked that we use our own district personnel for 
questions and labor needs.  

 

Attendance 

AWOL No Call - No Show 

AWOL 

Irregular 

Tardiness 

 

Conduct 

Inappropriate remarks 

Positive drug and alcohol test 

Failure to follow instructions ï Insubordination 

Failure to follow instructions - Window Clerk Hazmat 
Question 

 

Performance 

City Carrier 

Failure to Qualify, Clerk 

Failure to follow instructions ï Express Mail 

Failure to follow instructions ï MSP Scans 

 

Safety 

Backing 

Cell Phone Driving 

Failure to Yield 

Safe Following Distance 

Fixed Object 

 

 

 

Along with the Investigative Interview Templates, there are LOW 
Templates as well.  

 

To get to the page: 

 

Blue page 

Inside USPS 

Field ï Area and District Links 

Western/Seattle 

Human Resources 

Labor Relations 

Scroll down and look to the right hand side.  

Look for the yellow folders and click on the  

Subject folder you need. 

 

 

Seattle District has it going on with their Labor page. A huge shout 
out to them. I promise you wonôt be disappointed. Itôs your one 
stop shop.  

 

Again please remember ï The window shopping is free, but we 
need to use our own Labor Departments for 
questions, answers, actual discipline etc.  
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 Secretary/Treasurer - Tammy Cantrell 

òHumbled and Blessedó 

 Legislative PackñRobin Bugg 

òBuckle Upó   

Let me start off my article with:  I sure hope you and your family 
are doing well. Now, let me sayé.Do you have your seatbelt 
on?  If you donôt put on yours and an extra oneé.Wee doggy, 
this is a ride like never before. I can remember when I would 
hear the Post Office mentioned on the news and I would stop to 
listenéNOW, if I donôt hear the Post Office in the news every-
day or someone donôt ask me about the Post Office - I think, ñI 
wonder who took our placeò. Matter of fact, I donôt even watch 
the news anymore. You and our organization are ñAWESOMEò, 
did you hear me???  You do a great job and keep up the 
GREAT work! If the real world even knew what you do everyday 
to make the world go round, they would still be sweating. On a 
positive note, being in the news all the time might not be a bad 
idea. We may finally get some relief we have been begging/
needing for a long time. Please login to the gaupma.com and/or 
the  
unitedpma.org site for updates. We are moving so fast now, if I 
wrote about the legislative news in this article, by the time your 
received ité..It would be OLD news.  

 
Just a few things to remember: 

 

Thank YOU for all YOU do!  Find that one positive to 
build on every day! 

 
We have come too far, for too long. We got this!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hatch Act 
  Since 1939, the Act to Prevent Pernicious 
Political Activities (commonly known as the Hatch Act) has pro-
hibited employees of the federal government from, among other 
things, engaging in partisan political activity while on duty or on 
government property. ñPolitical activityò is defined as an action 
directed toward the success or failure of a political party, a can-
didate for a partisan political office, or a partisan political group. 
Postal Service employees are prohibited from engaging in parti-
san political activity while on duty, in uniform, in a postal vehi-
cle, or on postal property. The two main purposes of the law are 
to ensure that federal employees serve all of the American, 
regardless of their politics, and that career civil service employ-
ees are not pressured into engaging in political activity in order 
to retain their jobs.  
 

WE SERVE ALL! 
 

Robin Bugg 
Legislative Chair   
 
 
 

Thank YOU for all YOU do!  Find that one positive to 

Let me begin by saying how humbled and blessed I was to re-
ceive the Lifetime Achievement Award at this yearôs UPMA 
State Convention. What an honor!  I have loved working with the 
U.S. Postal Service and UPMA. As Iôve said so many times be-
fore, it has afforded me and my family so many opportunities.  I 
had the privilege of serving NAPUS in most every position ex-
cept Editor.  I served as your Secretary/Treasurer for NAPUS 
and now UPMA  for the past 11 years and was re-elected for 
another term at this yearsôs convention.  As always, I pledge to 
serve the membership to the best of my ability.   
 
This yearôs State Convention was definitely a little different to 
say the least.  I was glad we were able to have one for those 
that were able to attend and to give the membership the oppor-
tunity to vote on State and National issues.  The Lodge and the 

chapter had safety measures in place to protect all that attend-
ed. Iôm happy to report that we were also able to refund the reg-
istration fee for all members that attended due to our financial 
stability and the graciousness of vendors like the Atlanta Postal 
Credit Union and Nicole from FESA.  GA UPMA is there for its 
membership and refunding the registration was the right thing to 
do (all paid registrations were refunded whether the member 
was able to attend the convention or not).  Weôre absolutely 
facing trying times, but letôs all work together to make this organ-
ization and the U.S. Postal Service the best it can be! 

http://gaupma.com
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Please take the time to attend the South-
ern OFFICERS/Georgia UPMA Fall Con-
ference. 
If you have never attended a SOC or a 

national convention you are in for a treat right here at 
home on October 8-11. There will be great SPEAKERS 
and informative training, along with a wonderful hospitality 
room and great entertainment each evening. 
If you have interest in becoming a state officer, training 
sessions will be providing for the upcoming 2020 officers 

and you are welcome to attend. 
The Southern Officers Conference consist of eleven 
southern states- Alabama, Arkansas, Florida, Georgia, 
Louisiana, North Carolina, Oklahoma, South Carolina, 
Tennessee and Texas. Many attend every year just to 
fellowship with old friends and to make new ones. So, 
send in your registration, make hotel reservations and get 
ready for a great weekend filled with fun and fellowship 
with our "southern cousins". A REGISTRATION FORM IS 
AVAILABLE IN THIS ISSUE. 

 2nd Vice President/Convention Chairð Scarlet Middleton 

ó 

             I am always trying to think positive. Hav-

ing a positive focus is contrary to our human na-

ture, making it hard for our minds to think of good things. Seek-

ing to focus on the positive requires a persistent effort. In spite of 

everything going on around us, look for what is good. There is so 

much in our lives that is worthy of praise. 

Remember the Southern Officers Conference Fall meeting is 

October 8-11, 2020 at the Crowne Plaza Airport Hotel.  Scarlett 

and her team are working hard to make this a very exciting meet-

ing. 

I pray that everyone stays well and safe, 

Theresa  

 Chapter Member Representative ðAngela Collier 

òA New Adventureó 
Greetings! My name is Angela Collier and I am your newest 

Chapter Member Representative.  I am currently the Postmaster 

of Monticello, GA and formerly a MPOO in the Gulf Atlantic Dis-

trict. I have a total of almost 34 years of federal service including 

just shy of 7 years in the Army. Go Army! The reason Iôm telling 

you all of this is so you know who I am, if or when, you need to 

call me. I am a big believer in communication and I truly feel that 

most disciplinary cases arise because of a failure to communi-

cate rather than a deliberate wrong action. I would like to spend 

a few minutes explaining what I mean. 

One definition of effective communication is both parties having 

the ability to listen while paying attention to nonverbal cues and 

an ability to engage in conflict resolution.  

What does it mean to have the ability to listen? Let me give you 

an example. The next time you call your boss with a problem 

ask them, ódo you have time to talkô? That lets them know you 

need their full attention and gives them a chance to reschedule 

if they donôt have the time right then. An email saying call me 

when you have time to talk is even better since curiosity is a 

powerful motivator. Now what about the other side when your 

boss calls you? I can guarantee that if your boss is calling you 

about an issue you should make it your first priority to resolve. 

Most MPOOs have a 100+ offices to manage and multiple tele-

coms so telephone time is saved for the most pressing items. I 

can tell you nothing is more frustrating than calling multiple 

times about the same issue. My first thought was usually óif they 

canôt listen maybe they can readô. You can see where this is 

going. 

How about nonverbal communication? What does that even 

mean? Have you ever talked to someone who clearly didnôt 

want to be there? Maybe their arms were crossed or they looked 

away or angry? How about someone who ignored your emails 

or avoided your phone calls? How about a manager who was 

checking their emails the whole time you were trying to have an 

important conversation? Did you feel like you were ógetting thruô 

or just wasting your time? While you canôt change the other per-

son, you can ensure you come to any difficult discussion with an 

open mind and full attention.  

How about conflict resolution? Why is the ability to resolution 

conflict important in communication? For starters, what is a 

PDI? A PDI is an interview that results because of a possible 

conflict. Maybe your actions appeared to conflict with postal 

regulations. Maybe it looks like you failed to follow your bossôs 

instructions or deliberately mishandled funds. How do you suc-

cessfully resolve this type of conflict before you need represen-

tation? You communicate before the call verbally and follow up 

with emails to document the situation for both parties. Not com-

municating an issue looks like you donôt care or are trying to 

hide something. Communicating only after being scheduled for a 

PDI looks like an excuse. I can honestly say I gave extra help 

and grace to my Postmasters who made me aware of an issue 

versus those who stayed quiet and let me be blindsided when 

the issue exploded.  

In closing, I hope we never have to óofficially communicateô 

about a possible disciplinary action but know I stand ready and 

willing to serve.   

 

 Retiree President - Theresa Pulliam 
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Nick Burkett Awarded UPMA Scholarship 

To Georgia Chapter UPMA,  

 

Thank you for the honor of receiving this year's scholarship.   I have 
known about this Postmaster's organization all my life through my 

grandmother.    Knowing how much she loves this group, makes this 

scholarship more special.    

 

I will be attending Liberty University in August majoring in finance and 

business. To say this scholarship will help me greatly is an understate-
ment.   As some of  you know, I have a brother also attending Liberty, 

which means a double expense on my parents.  

 

Thank you for what you do to help and set examples for all young peo-

ple.   Today, more than anytime, we need great role models such as you to 
mentor us.   I appreciate your making a difference in my life.  

 

Thank you,  

 

Nix Burkett  
 

  

Peaches and Print Statement of Ownership 
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GAUPMA  ANNUAL CONFERENCE 
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REMEMBERANCE CEREMONY 
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